
 
November 2, 2016 

 
Docket No. 03036970 License No. 44-31063-01 
 
Scott Ireland 
President 
S.D. Ireland Concrete Construction 
  Company 
P. O. Box 2286 
South Burlington, VT  05407 
 
SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION REPORT NO. 03036970/2016001, S.D. IRELAND 

CONCRETE CONSTRUCTION 
 
Dear Mr. Ireland: 
 
This letter refers to your October 3, 2016, correspondence, in response to our September 20, 
2016, letter.  Thank you for informing us of the corrective and preventive actions documented in 
your letter regarding the violation of License Condition 14 (physical inventories). 
 
Regarding the violation of 10 CFR 20.1101(c) (audit of the radiation safety program content and 
implementation), we spoke to Mr. Parry on October 28, 2016, about the corrective action.  He 
stated that he would use the model program for audits found in NUREG-1556, Volume 1, 
Appendix F to conduct an audit immediately.  These actions will be examined during a future 
inspection of your licensed program. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above, contact Steven Courtemanche by phone at  
(610) 337-5075, or by email at Steven.Courtemanche@nrc.gov.  
 
Your cooperation with us is appreciated. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/RA/ 
 
 
Blake D. Welling, Chief 
Commercial, Industrial, R&D  
  and Academic Branch 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 

 
cc: Nathan Parry, Radiation Safety Officer 

State of Vermont 
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